

Good Life. Great Service.

COMMISSION ON LAW ENFORCEMENT AND CRIMINAL JUSTICE

AGENDA

POLICE STANDARDS ADVISORY COUNCIL

DATE:

November 13, 2024

TO:

Police Standards Advisory Council

FROM:

Mark Stephenson, Director

SUBJECT:

Meeting Wednesday, November 20, 2024, 9:00 A.M. Library, Nebraska Law Enforcement Training Center 3600 North Academy Road, Grand Island, Nebraska 68803

I. CALL TO ORDER

II. APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER 18, 2024 P.S.A.C. MINUTES

III. REPORTS

A. Director - N.L.E.T.C.

B. Deputy Director of Training – N.L.E.T.C.

C. Nebraska State Patrol Training Academy

D. Crime Commission Report

IV. OLD BUSINESS

V. NEW BUSINESS

A. Academy Instructor Applications

Attachment 1

Legal Original

Emil Alagaban-Omaha PD-Voting Item

Legal Renewal

Rob Mactaggart-Omaha PD-Voting Item Debra Tighe-Dolan-Omaha PD-Voting Item

Mark Stephenson Director

Law Enforcement Training Center

3600 North Academy Road P O Box 2700 Grand Island, Nebraska 68802-2700 **OFFICE** 308-385-6030 **FAX** 308-385-6032



Professional Original

Anthony Nguyen-Omaha PD-Voting Item Kristen Pignotti-Omaha PD-Voting Item Shelley Pool-Omaha PD-Voting Item

B. Supervision In-Lieu-Of NLETC Course-Voting Item

Attachment 2

- 1. David Coombs-Sarpy County Sheriff's Office
- 2. Travis Daganaar-Sarpy County Sheriff's Office
- 3. John Sanderson-Sarpy County Sheriff's Office
- 4. Matthew Strickler-Sarpy County Sheriff's Office
- 5. Melvin Tague-Sarpy County Sheriff's Office
- 6. Lindsay Varona-Sarpy County Sheriff's Office

C. Waiver of Reciprocity-Voting Item

Attachment 3

Robert Schofield-La Vista Police Department

D. NCO's Eligible for Automatic Extension-Voting Item

Name	Agency
Riley Lampman	Bellevue PD
Cameron Toth	Bellevue PD
Riley Lindberg	Cass Co SO
Max Muller	Cass Co SO
Kyle Walters	Keith Co SO
Andy Manzo	Lexington PD
Stephanie Ryan	South Sioux City PD
Dameion Cornell-Warburton	Webster Co SO

E. Hiring Bonus Grant Approvals-Voting Item

Name	Agency
Tyrel Hoatson	Alliance PD
Sydney Rushman	Deuel Co SO
Miles Morgan	Fremont PD
Edwin Romero Guardado	Grand Island PD
Todd Garcia	Holdrege PD
Tanner Krogman	Johnson Co SO
Casey Gehrt	NE Game & Parks
Brian Smith	North Platte PD

Jessie Sutphin

Hans Rohrbaugh
Isaac Phillips
Arcullous Heard
Louis Lamb

North Platte PD
Pawnee Co SO
Sarpy Co SO
Seward PD
Valentine PD

F. Revocation-Voluntary Surrender

- 1. Andrew Bremer-LR-276-24-Voting Item
- 2. Jacob Wasser-LR-275-24-Voting Item

V. OTHER BUSINESS

A. Informational Items

1. Trainees

Name	<u>Agency</u>
Joshua Evans	Cedar Co SO
Hunter Lawson	Cedar Co SO
Timothy Schweitzer	Gothenburg PD
Bradley Ashmore	Jefferson Co SO
Justin Lee	North Platte PD

2. NCO's Completed 80 Hours of Training

Name Agency

Stephanie Ryan South Sioux City PD
Dameion Cornell-Warburton Webster Co SO
Kelsey Williams Webster Co SO

B. Date, Time & Location of Next Meeting

December 18, 2024, 9:00 a.m., Library, Nebraska Law Enforcement Training Center, 3600 North Academy Road, Grand Island, Nebraska 68801



Good Life. Great Service.

COMMISSION ON LAW ENFORCEMENT AND CRIMINAL JUSTICE

REGULAR MEETING OF THE POLICE STANDARDS ADVISORY COUNCIL October 16, 2024

I. CALL TO ORDER

Vice-Chairman, Chief Steve Reeves called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. Legal notice of the meeting was published in the Lincoln Journal Star on October 14, 2024. Roll call; Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Paul Graham, Mr. Matthew McCarthy, Sheriff Dan Osmond, Chief Steve Reeves, Asst. Chief Jason Stille. Sgt. Drew Bolzer, Chief Deputy Greg London, and Deputy Chief Sherie Thomas were absent.

II. APPROVAL OF September 18, 2024 P.S.A.C. MINUTES

Chief Reeves asked if there was a motion to approve the September 18, 2024 minutes.

MOTION

Sheriff Osmond: I'll make a motion to approve. Chief Graham seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille, Lt. Col. Duis. Motion approved.

III. REPORTS

A. Director's Report

Director Mark Stephenson reported on the following:

- Academy audits are wrapping up. The reports will be on next month's agenda.
- Director Stephenson attended the IADLEST post director summit at FLETC. There were several issues discussed at the conference:
 - Entrance Exams: There were not a whole lot of other academies using the TABE test. However they are facing the same questions. The

Mark Stephenson, Director

Law Enforcement Training Center

3600 North Academy Road P O Box 2700 Grand Island, Nebraska 68802-2700 **OFFICE** 308-385-6030 **FAX** 308-385-6032

1 10/16/2024 PSAC consensus was that the entrance testing, whether the physical or written test, should be used to determine that the applicant has the ability to complete the training with a reasonable chance of success and not to see if they can "do the job". There were several TABE test alternatives mentioned including; Stennard & Associates, Pearson View, IO Solutions and Taligy.

- There were also some Cooper alternatives offered, including; Fit Force and agencies that turn Job Tasks into an obstacle course.
- O Drug usage in the academy: This was a very varied topic. Montana sent out a survey regarding legal recreational marijuana use. The threads from the survey varies from, no use within 1 year of the academy and if you use while on duty or as a certified officer it is an automatic decertification to some states treating marijuana the same as alcohol.
- o 36 of 48 post directors were in attendance at the conference..

B. Deputy Director's Report

Deputy Director Gene Boner reported on the following:

- The 218th Basic has currently 40 students enrolled. Currently in week 7 of training.
- The following training was held at NLETC:
 - o Technical Crash Investigation-September 23-27, 2024: 12 students enrolled.
 - o In person Management-October 1-3, 2024: 44 students enrolled.

C. Nebraska State Patrol Training Academy

Captain Andy Ecklund reported on the following:

 Camp 70 is in week 14 with 9 recruits. Captain Ecklund reported on the courses being completed.

D. Crime Commission Report

Executive Director Bryan Tuma reported on the following:

• Expansion Project: DAS Buildings division received all of the construction bids and opened them on October 9, 2024. 5 contracting firms submitted

- bids. The numbers are still in review. It appears that the bids would allow completion of everything that was wanted for the project.
- There is a Crime Commission meeting set for October 25, 2024. There will be 4 cases up for decertification and there will be 2 cases dismissed. There is the possibility of 6 new cases being brought to the Council in the near future.
- There is a Jail Standards Board meeting October 18, 2024 in Hastings.
 The board will be touring the Adams County Correctional Center.
- Instructor hiring process: The Governor's office and the budget office have vetted the instructor pay and the additional instructors. Pay grade adjustments have been submitted to State Personnel. The current instructors will receive a wage adjustment and then the focus will be on getting the seven new instructors hired. Those positions are all covered under a labor contract. At this point the new instructors would have to be hired at the entry level position. Then you might be able to make an argument about pay equity to move them in line with the existing instructors. 2 additional administrative positions have also been requested for NLETC.
- The National Criminal Justice Association is the sounding board for states on federal funding issues and criminal justice issues. They have been contacted regarding a survey on criminal justice issues. This is in conjunction with the Burn-Jag Strategic Plan. A good response to the survey was received. A copy of the survey was available for the Council members to review. Crisis Intervention and Mental Health Issues are some of the key issues coming to the surface. Juvenile issues, gun violence and a few other issues were brought forward. The survey will serve as a baseline to develop a strategic plan. That would likely influence funding decisions. There is also some training objectives from the survey, specifically on the lines or mental health and crisis intervention.
- The Crime Commission is working on new legislative proposals. Executive Director Tuma is looking for feedback from the Council on removing the 11th grade equivalency language in statute and what affect that would have on application, entry and qualification issues. The decision needs to be made on whether to remove the language or address it through the Rules and Regulations instead.
- Executive Director Tuma met with Lt. Governor Kelly, Chief Morrow, Asst. Chief Stille, and Asst. Chief Dale from the Lincoln Police Department regarding the drug usage requirements. There will be an appeal coming to

the Council for Lincoln Police Department for an individual who was denied entrance into the academy.

A press release from the Governor's office came out on October 15th identifying Dr. Tom Janousek as the new director for the Division of Behavioral Health in the Department of Health and Human Services. Dr. Janousek stated, "We need more crisis and community based service options across the State. We need to address those barriers that make it difficult for individuals to engage the public behavioral health system." That speaks to the issues that law enforcement agencies have dealing with mental health issues across the State. Executive Director Tuma intends to open up some dialog with Dr. Janousek.

Mr. McCarthy asked if the other companies mentioned regarding testing gave an 11th grade standard. Director Stephenson stated that none of the four companies mentioned would confirm that standard.

Asst. Chief Stille asked about the deadline for any legislative proposals. Executive Director Tuma stated that he was still in discussions and hoped to have things ready in the next month or so.

Mr. Stolz commented that in 81-1410 states, "The Council shall adopt rules and regulations governing the minimum entrance requirements for all training academies. Until such rules and regulations become effective, the admission requirements existing on July 13th 2000 pertaining to the training center shall be applicable to all training academies except the Nebraska State Patrol. The rules and regulations shall establish admission criteria which shall include, but not be limited to; physical, mental and emotional fitness and disclosure of criminal history. The Council may also adopt priority system for admission to the training center and other training academies." And subsection 2; "Council may admit an applicant to any training academy for entry level law enforcement when the applicants meet the following criteria." The statute has a sunset provision. The rules became effective in 2005. The very first admission requirement would be the applicant is or will be a citizen of the United State prior to completion of certification. Chapter 8 was changed to say that you have to be a US Citizen prior to admission. Mr. Stolz' opinion is that the Council does not necessarily need a statute change. If the rule and regulation is changed to "a test approved by the Council' that should be good. There was a legislative bill that would have required all law enforcement officers to have a college degree and if you go to the legislature to address the issue there could be an issue. The Council has the authority under the statute to make the change to the rules and regulations. Once a test is decided on, the change could be made to Chapter 8.

Director Stephenson reiterated that there would be a period of time to validate a new test, if that was what the Council decided, so the use of the TABE test until that time would still be a test approved by the Council.

Mr. Stolz reported on the status of Title 79, Chapter 10. The changes were approved by the Council and the Crime Commission but have been held up at the Attorney General's office. The revisions to Chapter 10 have been rescinded.

Executive Director Tuma addressed a question regarding the number of continuing education hours. A previous discussion had suggested reducing the number from 32 hours to 20 hours. The smaller agencies are suggesting that the 32 hours is a burden on their officers. The suggestion was to maybe reduce to 28 hours. At this time Executive Director Tuma does not recommend making any changes. Mr. McCarthy asked if there was anything that NLETC or the Crime Commission was doing to help the smaller agencies meet the current number of hours of CE's. Executive Director Tuma responded that the agencies did have access to online training and with the hiring of new instructors there would be the option of additional regional training available that could help facilitate the training for the agencies.

IV. Old Business

V. New Business

A. Projected Enrollment and Basic Training Seat Allocation

Director Stephenson stated that according to Title 79, Chapter 6, the director needs to provide information to the Council regarding the projected enrollment and recommendations for seat allocations in the basic academy. Director Stephenson recommended that the seat allocation remain at 50 with 5 extras added, if necessary, up to week 5 of the training and that there will be no non-law applications accepted. This could change when the new instructors are hired.

Mr. McCarthy asked what the current capacity was in the dorms. Director Stephenson stated that currently 60 beds were available in the 2nd floor of the south dorm. If enrollment numbers were to increase after the new construction there might end up having to use motel rooms.

Sheriff Osmond asked what Director Stephenson was looking for in the motion. Director Stephenson said, "to keep the seat allocation at 50 with an additional 5 if needed and no non-law students."

MOTION

Sheriff Osmond: I'll make that motion, the motion based on Director Stephenson's recommendation. Chief Graham seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Graham. Motion approved

B. State Academy Curriculum

Deputy Director Gene Boner reported that attachment 1 provided in the agenda packet contained the changes to the basic curriculum. Deputy Director Boner highlighted the proposed changes to the curriculum. The total hours changed from 636 to 640 total hours starting in January 2025. There was some reallocations of some of the job tasks to better align with the course topics. Some minor wording, language and grammar changes were made to some objectives to make them correct with current practices. A Traffic Incident Management course was added to the curriculum. When a course is retired from the curriculum, the corresponding 3 digit number will also be retired to eliminate any confusion in the historical data. Deputy Director Boner thanked Melody Pebley and Christine Ericson for all of the work they put into the curriculum.

Mr. McCarthy asked if the 4 additional hours to the basic would increase the number of days of training. Deputy Director Boner responded that essentially it would be the same number of days. There might be some change depending on the number of holidays during the basic training.

<u>MOTION</u>

Sheriff Osmond: I'll make a motion that we approve the 2025 basic curriculum as presented. Mr. McCarthy seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy. Motion approved.

C. Academy Instructor Applications

Professional Original
Brandyn Rupp-Lincoln Police Department
David Dibelka Jr.-SDLEA

After review by the NLETC staff, Deputy Director Boner recommended approval of the Professional academy instructor applications as presented in the agenda.

MOTION

Sheriff Osmond: I make a motion to approve the Professional Original Instructor applications for Brandyn Rupp and David Dibelka for the subject areas that are marked approved on the instructor applications provided in the agenda packet. Chief Graham seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Chief Reeves, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond. Abstained: Asst. Chief Stille. Motion approved.

Professional Renewal
Tony Kavan-NE State Patrol

After review by the NLETC staff, Deputy Director Boner recommended approval of the Professional academy instructor application as presented in the agenda.

MOTION

Chief Graham: I'll make a motion to approve the Professional Renewal instructor application for Tony Kavan of the Nebraska State Patrol for the subject areas that are marked approved on the instructor application provided in the agenda packet. Mr. McCarthy seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Asst. Chief Stille, Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves. Abstained: Lt. Co. Duis. Motion approved.

- D. Extension of the 1-year Requirement for Management
 - 1. Christopher Anderson-Broken Bow Police Department
 - 2. Ryan Dannar-Box Butte County Sheriff's Office
 - 3. Philip Lauby-Lexington Police Department

Director Mark Stephenson reported the three listed have all applied for an extension of the 1 year requirement to complete management. They have all completed the in-person course and are enrolled in the on-line portion of management. Director Stephenson recommends approval of the extension.

MOTION

Mr. McCarthy: I'll make the motion to grant the extension of the 1 year requirement for the three officers listed. Chief Graham seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille. Motion approved.

E. PSD Evaluator Performance Audit

- 1. Austin Donner-NE State Patrol
- 2. Brent Potthoff-NE State Patrol

Deputy Director Gene Boner reported: Pursuant to Title 79, Chapter 18, subsection 005.05, Certification of Police Service Dogs, NE State Patrol Sgt and Police Service Dog Judge, Matt Workman conducted an audit of Police Service Dog Evaluators; Trooper Austin Donner and Trooper Brent Potthoff of the NE State Patrol on September 25, 2024. Based on that audit, Sgt. Workman recommends to the Police Standards Advisory Council that Troopers Donner and Potthoff continue as State Narcotics Detector Dog Evaluators as their performance meets or exceeds the expectations of a State Evaluator of Narcotics dogs.

MOTION

Chief Graham: I'll make a motion to approve the PSD Evaluator Performance Audit for Austin Donner and Brent Potthoff. Mr. McCarthy seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille. Abstained: Lt. Col. Duis. Motion approved.

The council took a break from 10:03-10:14 a.m.

F. Management In-Lieu-Of NLETC Course

- 1. Jesse Pfeifer-NE State Patrol
- 2. Mark Rowley-Union Pacific Railroad Police Department

Director Mark Stephenson reported that Lt. Jesse Pfeifer of the NE State Patrol requested to have his previous training accepted in-lieu-of the NLETC in-person Management course. His submitted training meets the requirements and the core topics of the Management course. Director Stephenson recommended the approval of the request provided he completes the on-line portion of the training.

MOTION

Mr. McCarthy: I will make that motion. Chief Graham seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille, Chief Graham. Abstained: Lt. Col. Duis. Motion approved.

Director Mark Stephenson reported that Senior Director Mark Rowley of the Union Pacific Railroad Police Department requested to have his previous training accepted in-lieu-of the NLETC in-person Management course. His submitted training meets the requirements and the core topics of the Management course. Director Stephenson recommended the approval of the request provided he completes the on-line portion of the training.

MOTION

Sheriff Osmond: I'll make the motion that we grant the in-lieu-of training for Mark Rowley as long as he does the on-line management course. Mr. McCarthy seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy. Motion approved.

- G. Supervision In-Lieu-Of NLETC Course
 - 1. John Hardin-NE State Patrol
 - 2. Adam Strode-NE State Patrol
 - 3. Nathan Veal-NE State Patrol

Director Mark Stephenson reported that all 3 have submitted documents to request that their training be accepted in-lieu-of attending the NLETC Supervision course. Director Stephenson outlined their training and recommended that the Council approve the requests.

Mr. McCarthy: I'll make the motion to approve the Supervision in-lieu-of courses for Hardin, Strode, and Veal. Chief Graham seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille, Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond. Abstained: Lt. Col. Duis. Motion approved.

H. NCO's Eligible for Automatic Extension

Evan Praseuth-Gage County Sheriff's Office Todd Garcia-Holdrege Police Department

Director Mark Stephenson reported that the NCO listed above has completed all qualifications to be eligible for the automatic extension.

MOTION

Sheriff Osmond: I'll make a motion that we approve the extension for the two NCO's listed on agenda item H. Mr. McCarthy seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Asst. Chief Stille, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves. Motion approved.

I. Hiring Bonus Grant Approvals

Cambren Montague-Hastings Police Department Aaron Turner-Johnson County Sheriff's Office Aaron Chohon-O'Neill Police Department Deionn Hulse-York County Sheriff's Office

Jessica Wagoner reported that the individuals listed under item I applied for the hiring bonus grant. The compliance team vetted the applications utilizing the NLETC database. It was determined that the applicants listed have met the requirements to receive the hiring bonus grant. "I would recommend approving the hiring bonus grant for the applicants listed under item I."

MOTION

Mr. McCarthy: I'll make the motion to approve the hiring bonus grants for the four officers listed under item I. Chief Graham seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille. Motion approved.

J. Revocation-Voluntary Surrender

1. Rachel Davis: LR-227-22

Agency Counsel David Stolz entered one exhibit. Exhibit 1 is the Consent to Revocation of Law Enforcement Certificate and Waiver of Notice and Hearing for Rachel Davis. Chief Reeves accepted the exhibit, and it was entered into the record.

Mr. Stolz provided the factual summary of the details leading up to the revocation. Mr. Stolz asked that the Council accept the relinquishment and recommends that Rachel Davis' law enforcement certificate be revoked based on the violation of her code of ethics as well her statutory duties set out in 81-1403 Section (6)(c).

The LR number on the agenda was corrected to LR-227-22.

MOTION

Sheriff Osmond: Based upon the fact that the respondent has signed a Consent to Revocation of Law Enforcement Certificate and Waiver of Notice and Hearing and has voluntarily surrendered her certificate, I make a motion that the Council accept the surrender of Rachel Davis' Nebraska Law Enforcement certificate based on the recommendation outlined by Counsel David Stolz. Said revocation to be effective upon review and acceptance of the surrender by the Nebraska Crime Commission on Law Enforcement and Criminal Justice. Chief Graham seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille, Lt. Col. Duis. Motion approved.

2. Anthony Chisano: LR-287-24

Agency Counsel David Stolz entered two exhibits. Exhibit 1 is the Consent to Revocation of Law Enforcement Certificate and Waiver of Notice and Hearing for Anthony Chisano and Exhibit 2 is an email correspondence from Dennis Leonard which shows when we received the Consent to Revocation and Waiver of Notice and Hearing because the form itself did not have the date received stamped on the form. Chief Reeves accepted the exhibits, and they were entered into the record.

Mr. Stolz provided the factual summary of the details leading up to the revocation. Mr. Stolz asked that the Council accept the relinquishment and recommends that Anthony Chisano's law enforcement certificate be revoked based upon Nebraska Revised Statute 81-1403, Section (6)(a)(iii), for having a misdemeanor conviction which has a rational connection with his fitness or capacity to serve and 81-1403, Section (6)(b), serious misconduct as set out in Nebraska Revised Statute and for violating his code of ethics.

MOTION

Chief Graham: Based upon the fact that the respondent has signed a Consent to Revocation of Law Enforcement Certificate and Waiver of Notice and Hearing and has voluntarily surrendered his certificate, I make a motion that the Council accept the surrender of Anthony Chisano's Nebraska Law Enforcement certificate based on the recommendation outlined by Counsel David Stolz. Said revocation to be effective upon review and acceptance of the surrender by the Nebraska Commission of Law Enforcement and Criminal Justice. Mr. McCarthy seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Mr. McCarthy, Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Graham. Motion approved.

3. Tyler Webber: LR-251-23

Agency Counsel David Stolz entered one exhibit. Exhibit 1 is the Consent to Revocation of Law Enforcement Certificate and Waiver of Notice and Hearing for Tyler Webber. Chief Reeves accepted the exhibit, and it was entered into the record.

Mr. Stolz provided the factual summary of the details leading up to the revocation. Mr. Stolz asked that the Council accept the relinquishment and recommends that Tyler Webber's law enforcement certificate be revoked based on violation of his statutory duties and his code of ethics per Nebraska Revised Statute 81-1403, Section (6)(c).

MOTION

Chief Graham: Based upon fact that the respondent has signed a Consent to Revocation of Law Enforcement Certificate and Waiver of Notice and Hearing and has voluntarily surrendered his certificate, I make a motion that the Council accept the surrender of Tyler Webber's Nebraska Law Enforcement certificate based on the recommendation outlined by Counsel David Stolz. Said revocation to be effective upon review and acceptance of the surrender by the Nebraska Commission of Law Enforcement and Criminal Justice. Mr. McCarthy seconded the motion.

Voting in favor: Sheriff Osmond, Chief Reeves, Asst. Chief Stille, Lt. Col. Duis, Chief Graham, Mr. McCarthy. Motion approved.

K. Public Comment

Chief Reeves inquired if there were any public comments and read the rules regarding public comments. Chief Kevin Denney from the Grand Island Police Department. Chief Denney appeared to thank the Council, Dave Stolz, Executive Director, Director, and Deputy Director of NLETC for the work on academy staffing and overall training in Nebraska. The way the Council and NLETC addressed the issue of crowded academies was appreciated.

VI. OTHER BUSINESS

A. Informational Items

1. Trainees: The trainees were listed on the agenda for the Council's information. No action needed.

B. Date, Time & Location of Next Meeting

November 20, 2024, 9:00 A.M., Library, Nebraska Law Enforcement Training Center, 3600 North Academy Road, Grand Island, Nebraska 68801.

Hearing no further business, Chief Reeves adjourned the meeting at 10:41 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Steven Gobel, Secretary to the Police Standards Advisory Council